
STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA ) Horry County Board of 
) Architectural Review 

COUNTY OF HORRY ) May 20, 2003 Minutes 

Board Members Present: Board Members Absent: 
Mr. Joel Carter Mr. Stewart Pabst 
Mr. William "Bill" Long 
Mrs. Katherine Fuller 
Mrs. Jane Charles 
Mrs. Tempe Oehler 

Staff Present: Guest(s) Present: 
Mrs. Cynthia Thorpe 
Mrs. Janet Carter 
Mrs. Nancy Tindall 

The Horry County Board of Architectural Review held their regular meeting on Tuesday, May 20, 2003 at 
12:00 p.m. in the Horry County Planning Department at 1301 Second Avenue Conway SC. The 
following is a summary of the actions taken. 

I. Call to Order 
Mr. Joel Carter called the meeting to order. 

II. Invocation 
Mr. Bill Long gave the invocation. 

III. Approval of the April 22, 2003 minutes from the regular Board of Architectural Review 
meeting 
Mrs. Katherine Fuller made motion to approve and Mrs. Jane Charles seconded. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

IV. Old Business: 
A. Essay Contest - Mrs. Fuller stated there were no essays submitted. Mrs. Janet Carter 

suggested a prize to encourage participation. One suggestion was to ask Burroughs & 
Chapin to donate a park pass. Mr. Joel Carter suggested a gift for recognition of the 
teacher also. He will speak with someone in the school district office in August to get the 
essay contest on the calendar. 

B. Teaching with Historic Places lesson plan(s) Status - Mr. Carter had not heard from Mr. 
Chris Boyle, however Mrs. Aprelle Brown was working on her topic. Mrs. Janet Carter 
reiterated that the goods needed to be received by June 30, 2003 in order to pay out of 
FY03 funds. 

C. Historical Markers for the Soc,1stee HP District - Mrs. Thorpe had not located the 
wording for the markers that was thought to be in the minutes. She had spoken with 
someone at SC Archives & History. It was decided to order two country markers on 7-ft. 
posts with the same text on each side at a cost of $1350.00 each. Mrs. Katherine Fuller 
made motion and Mrs. Tempe Oehler seconded. Motion carried unanimously. 



D. Socastee brochure review drafts - Mrs. Jane Charles distributed a copy of the paragraph 
she had written regarding the Socastee United Methodist Church. It was decided to hold 
a workshop on Wednesday, June 4th at 10:00 am to work on the brochure. A farewell 
luncheon for Katherine Fuller will be at 11 :30 am at Mrs. Fuller's home. 

E. Awards Schedule & Details - It was decided to present awards for the three buildings at 
the Council meeting on July 22, 2003. 

F. Budget Expenditures - Mrs. Fuller felt the applicant, not Horry County, should pay the 
nomination fees. 

V. New Business 
A. Review of Ordinance Draft - Mrs. Thorpe distributed copies of the ordinance along 

with copies of the Certificate of No Effect and the Certificate of Appropriateness for 
review. It was a priority to reconstitute the Board of Architectural Review. The 
Board felt another priority should be to update the County inventory of historic 
places. 

B. Socastee Historic District Meeting announcement - Mrs. Thorpe stated the Socastee 
Historic Committee wanted to have a public meeting on July 17, 2003. Mrs. Thorpe 
was asked to order brochures from SC Archives & History for distribution. One was 
"Smiling Faces- Historic Places" and the other one was "Rehabilitation Incentives." 

Mrs. Fuller indicated Roger Stroupe had requested a bus tour of the Myrtle Beach motels of the 1960's. 
She had asked someone in Myrtle Beach to coordinate this. She had also been notified that SCETV had 
scheduled a program in December about Horry County. SCETV would be using information from her 
thesis in their program. 

VI. Adjournment 
The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, June 4th at 10:00 am in the Planning Department 
Conference Room. Mrs. Jane Charles made the motion to adjourn and Mrs. Tempe Oehler 
seconded. Motion carried unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 2:00 pm. 
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